
My name is Caroline Smith,  
Here is my testimony: 
 
Being a mother of 3 I reserve my constitutional right to make medical choices on vaccines. My oldest son 
was given 8 vaccines in one visit to catch him up at 1yrs old. This is not protocol. The medical system is 
not perfect. I was young and. Couldn’t understand why my son was so lethargic and withdrawn.  
I attend nursing school after serving our country and I deserve my rights to make an educated decision.  
I have done the research and vaccines are not safe. The vaccine inserts state the side effects. Vaccines 
are not effective, there have been proven cases of mass numbers of vaccinated individuals contracting 
viruses even though they were vaccinated.  
The levels of heave metals cross the blood brain barrier which causes brain damage. These heavy metals 
are toxic.  
Please stand behind the constitution and our rights as American citizens. The mothers and father that 
chose to say no should have the right to do so.  
Putting toxic materials into a child is stressful a babies developed immune system.  
With vaccine makers not being held liable for adverse reactions begs the question, “who is paying for 
these reactions.”  The answers is, the children and families. There is no price for a wounded child. Not a 
penny will make up for the trauma caused by “safe and effective” vaccines.  
Pleading with my heart and soul I beg you to see the discrimination set in place in a billion dollar 
industry. The injustices are detrimental to those of us willing to stand up for our rights.  
Please vote No on HB3063, 
Caroline Smith 
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